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Educating the Regulators
By Rick Lawlor, CGCS

The Town of Yarmouth - Golf Division acquired a new MA DEP WMA Permit effective May 1, 2107. This brought
their annual permitted draw from 44 MGA up to 65 MGA; mind you this permit amount includes 45 golf holes and
driving range which cover more than 200 acres of land. Besides the usual permit legal requirements, the DEP assigned
two significant mitigation measures:

Within 8 years, the Town of Yarmouth must become a completely certified Audubon International Cooperative
Sanctuary Golf Course. Within the first year, the Town of Yarmouth must conduct a complete annual evaluation of the
wildlife in and around Laban’s Pond, located on the Bass River GC, and implement a continuous monthly monitoring
program of its water quality.

These are some pretty hefty conditions for a cash strapped operation, but the town must find a way to comply. They
also must find a way to educate the regulators.

The Town of Yarmouth has been utilizing reclaimed effluent water from a regional septic treatment plant since
1997. The MA DEP Discharge Permit allowed for golf irrigation use on 7 of the 27 holes at Bayberry Hills GC. In 2007
the town started exploring the expanded use of this treated effluent discharge for all 27 holes. It was not a well received
amendment request because BHGC is on a Zone II Wellhead Recharge Area.

However, with expanding concern for wastewater on Cape Cod, coupled with the physical need to increase septic
treatment capacities and thereby necessarily increasing the volume of treated effluent for discharge, MA DEP is close to
considering the amendment request. Hell, they’re even studying the possibility of delivering it across town to the BRGC.

What changed? Two things: they needed to learn about the value of grass as a water filtration plant; they needed to
deal with an increasing waste problem. They needed to get educated. In Yarmouth the existing treatment plant has
already increased its effluent production and there is a second treatment plant construction on the “things to do” list.

In the last ten years of dealing extensively with the regulators of pollution, pesticides, fertilizers and water I’ve
learned that the scientific knowledge of our business decreases from the regulators to the legislators to the general
public. I’ve learned that when you use the word “education” people are more open to discussion about sensitive
subjects. I’ve learned that you must be patient and not pushy, because the toughest part of our job is overcoming
misperceptions about golf courses impact on the environment. And, most importantly, the regulators do not move
quickly.
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EDITOR’S NOTE:  The Sand Blaster is produced
bi-monthly as an informational service to its
members. Printed material does not suggest the
views, attitudes or recommended practices of
GCSACC, the board members or its associated
committees. Industry-related articles are always
welcome to be considered for publication. 
Articles, as well as address and/or position
changes, may be sent to Julie Heston at 
401-934-9901 (fax) or jheston@verizon.net.

It seems like we have seen a little bit of everything in
these past few weeks at the golf course.  We started out
slow with some colder than usual weather only to be
followed by near record heat and then the rain. Can we
get through just one weekend without the rain? It’s bound
to change soon enough and then we will be challenged by
other circumstances.  

Recently, the association held its annual Scholarship
and Research Tournament at Cummaquid Golf Club.
Unfortunately the weather did not cooperate and the
tournament was cancelled after just a few holes. That was
a shame because Dana Hancock and his staff had the golf course in excellent
condition.  For those that stayed, we had a nice raffle and a great meal to round out
the event. As always, a giant thanks goes out to Joe Felicetti for organizing the event
and to all of those that donated for the good of the association.

Our next event will be the Rho-Cod Cup to be held at Allendale Country Club and
hosted by the Rhode Island Association. I hope we have a good turnout and look
forward to seeing all of you there. Also, we have a nice slate of events to finish out the
year but our 50th anniversary meeting to be held in September at New Seabury will
be extra special. We have some nice gifts planned for all those in attendance so try to
set the day aside now so that it is possible for you to attend.

Lastly, we all know the tougher weather will be upon us shortly. Try to set some
time aside from your course to attend a meeting. Hopefully the summer will be kind
to us all.

Regards,

Brian

P.S.  As your president, in the interest of transparency and for the good of the
association, if you as the membership deem it necessary, I would semi-reluctantly
release my 2016 income taxes.
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GCSACC Player of the Year results as of the
April meeting
*Updated results will be posted on the website under the
“Events” tab

Net:
Ed Gianni 100
Kurt Calderwood 100
Ed Downing 90
Frank Hancock 90
Joe Deely 80
Garrett Whitney 80
Bob Kingsbury 70
David Stott 70

Gross
Ed Gianni 100
Kurt Calderwood 100
Rene Vadenboncoeur 90
James Dion 90
Joe Deely 80
Garrett Whitney 80
Alden Tallman 70
Stuart Tallman 70

“INSIDE THE LEATHER”
Welcome New Members:•

David Howland Porter, Superintendent Member, 
River Bend CC

Thomas Hoffer, Associate, Northeast Golf & Turf Supply

Our condolences are extended to Paul Heher and family on the•
passing of Paul’s father, John (Jack) Heher, on May 4, 2017.

We are looking for photos of our member’s courses for the•
website.  If you would like to have your photo on the website,
please email them to Julie at jheston@verizon.net.

If your club or company has been recognized or awarded a•
distinction, please send us an email at jheston@verizon.net or
seyman60@gmail.com.  We will mention it in an upcoming
edition of The Sand Blaster.  

Just a reminder that you can obtain a USGA GHIN number•
through GCSACC.  There is no fee for this.  Please contact Julie
Heston is you are interested.  

The GCSACC Board is looking for volunteers to help the board•
with tasks and serve on committees.  If you are interested,
please contact Brian Smoot at briansmoot32@yahoo.com

GCSACC needs a Grass Roots Ambassador to help educate•
the legislatures.  GCSAA 50 States by 2020: GCSANE and
GCSACC MA BMP held the first meeting of the editors and
started populating the template; reviewed the definitions of
committee roles; set priorities and deadlines; identified
some outside financial resources; discussed the need for
consultants. Water is our section for MA as the state is in the
midst of the extensive 20 Year Renewal Process. We will
start with the section on Irrigation and consulting with a
designer. Want to help, contact me.

Economic Impact Study: GCSACC is coordinating with Daniel•
Lass, U MA, to complete the survey this summer and publish
in the fall. We’ll be in touch.

A Note of Thanks…
TGC at Sacconnesset was honored to host the 108th Massa-
chusetts Open back on Cape Cod after more than 30
years.  Thanks to a very supportive membership, the MGA,
the great  team at TGC and few  individuals the tournament
was a tremendous success.

My sincere gratitude goes to the following volunteers:

Dave Beauvais with TPC
Gregg Mackintosh with Atlantic Golf & Turf
Chris Blanchard and John Robinson with The Cape Club
John Perkoski
Garrett Bird

Thank you guys for your time and effort!

Stoyan Muhov
GC Superintendent, TGC at Sacconnesset

Bayer Environmental Science 

Building on an already solid foundation of 
proven products to help you succeed. 

Brian Giblin 

(508) 439-9809

Brian.Giblin@bayer.com 
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Blast from the Past
Since GCSACC is turning 50 this year, we will be highlighting articles 

from past newsletters in each issue of The Sand Blaster.

May/June 2012
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Blast from the Past
Since GCSACC is turning 50 this year, we will be highlighting articles 

from past newsletters in each issue of The Sand Blaster.

September/October 2002
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One Cape Summit
By: Ed Nash

While you are all working hard to keep your golf courses looking good this summer, I have been attending
yet another watershed meeting.

Senator Warren, Selectmen, County Commissioners, E.P.A, D.E.P., the Nature Conservancy and so many of
the people that are concerned about our environment, housing and infrastructure commented or spoke at this
two day conference.

New technologies and innovative ideas are being implemented as we speak. Construction and monitoring of
these projects will go on long beyond our lifetimes. You might want to steer your children and grandchildren
towards careers in the environmental industries.

Towns are now working together on shared watershed projects. Harwich, Brewster, Chatham and Orleans
have moved ahead together to clean up Pleasant Bay. They could be the first watershed group to get permits
from the DEP to act as a watershed. Other towns will follow their model in the future.

Finding funding sources to help pay for planning, sewers, housing and monitoring will be the Cape's
greatest challenge.

What you and I do now is really not as much for us as it really is for future generations.

Let us all continue doing the right things to keep the Cape a great place to live and work.
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John O’Connell Scholarship and Research Tournament
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John O’Connell Scholarship and Research Tournament
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The 2017 UMass Turf Research Field Day
Date: Wednesday, July 26, 2017

Location: UMass Joseph Troll Turf Research Center, South Deerfield, MA

Join the UMass Turf Team for a morning of education and insight… on our turf!  Field Day is the
biennial ‘open house’ at the UMass Joseph Troll Turf Research Center.  Take a short break from your
busy schedule and get the latest on current research at UMass:

Take a guided research tour with presentations and demos•
Hear about and see projects in the field•
Talk turf with UMass faculty and staff•
Network with colleagues•
Meet with industry exhibitors•
Enjoy continental breakfast and an All American Barbecue lunch•

For complete program information, research presentation topics and attendee and exhibitor
registration, visit ag.umass.edu/events/fieldday17

Interested in being an exhibitor at Field Day? Multiple packages are available to make what your
company has to offer a part of Field Day and support the UMass Turf Program.  Visit the link above
for details or contact us.

Questions? E-mail fieldday@umassturf.org, 
call Jason Lanier at 413-545-2965 or 
Mary Owen at 508-892-0382.
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FROM SEED TO SOD 
IN AS LITTLE AS 35 DAYS.

Tolerates Mowing as Low as 1/2 inch

Remarkable Wear Tolerance

Extreme Drought Tolerance

Ideal for Bunker Renovation

PLANT A LEGACY
WWW.BARUSA.COM



Kevin’s GCSAA Corner
By Kevin Doyle, GCSAA Northeast Field Representative

In my travels around the Northeast and throughout the country, I’ve noted that the status
of the golf industry continues to be a hotbed topic of conversation. As an industry we are
continually addressing issues related to the environment, player growth, agronomic prac-
tices, regulatory pressures and many others, but we have always been united in our sup-
port of outreach and education. Our commitment is evident in countless community and

national programs, and strengthened immeasurably by the involvement of every golf professional, facility and
allied organization.

The success of the 2017 National Golf Day exemplifies the value of collaboration within our industry and the
progress that can be achieved by working together. While this massive undertaking every year encompasses all
the allied groups we are most familiar with: CMAA, GCSAA, NGCOA, PGA TOUR, The PGA of America, USGA, U.S
Golf Manufacturers Council and the World Golf Foundation, it is important to understand that they are not the
only ones benefitting or advocating for our game and turfgrass management. 

Below is a small collection of initiatives that too often fly under the radar but with further support, could be
even more amazing and beneficial to all of us who love the game.

Wee One Foundation
The Wee One Foundation was founded in 2004, when friends of Wayne Otto, CGCS, banded together to finan-
cially assist him in his battle with cancer. Wayne was a pioneer in the turf industry, always searching for new
and better ways to produce a finer playing surface. As Wayne learned more about his disease, he applied those
same pioneering principles to overcome his illness.

Through the perseverance and hard work of several of Wayne’s friends, a mission was developed to help those
in need. Founded on the principle of assisting golf course management professionals (or their dependents) who
incur overwhelming expenses due to medical hardship or who are without comprehensive insurance or ade-
quate financial resources, the Foundation has evolved into a cause that goes way beyond its initial reason for
existence.

Since its inception, the Wee One Foundation has gifted over $1,000,000 to those in need. The Foundation
raises money through its membership, golf outings and sponsorships.

If you need help or know someone who does, visit the Foundation website at www.weeone.org

The First Green
The First Green is an innovative environmental education outreach program that uses golf courses as environ-
mental learning labs. The program has extensive resources for golf course superintendents, including online les-
son plans, and facilitates connections between golf courses and local schools and science/horticulture teachers.

Golf superintendents, course staff and/or local industry representatives (such as regional associations and
members) host students on field trips, where they test water quality, collect soil samples, identify plants, pre-
serve wildlife habitats, assist in stream-bed restoration and learn about the ecology, conservation and environ-
mental aspects of golf courses. The kids also visit the practice green or hit balls at the driving range – giving
them their first taste of the game.

First Green has been providing STEM (science, technology, engineering and math) learning labs since 1997. To
learn more about The First Green, or to read about a 2013 field trip, visit The First Green
(www.thefirstgreen.org) or the Connecticut Clippings newsletter (www.cagcs.com/pdf/ctclippings_june13.pdf). 
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Continued on next page
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Project EverGreen
Project EverGreen is a national non-profit organization committed to creating a greener, cooler earth by sup-
porting the creation, renovation and revitalization of managed recreational and athletic green spaces that re-
sult in healthier, happier people. Initiatives include GreenCare for Troops, SnowCare for Troops and “Healthy
Turf. Healthy Kids.”

Project EverGreen’s GreenCare for Troops and SnowCare for Troops programs provide complimentary lawn
and landscape services, and snow and ice removal services for the families of currently deployed military per-
sonnel, as well as post 9/11 disabled veterans with a service-connected disability.

Studies confirm there is significant value in having children spend time outdoors playing, and Project Ever-
Green’s “Healthy Turf. Healthy Kids.” has its sights set on restoring and revitalizing green spaces, including
sports fields and parks, for children to play, exercise and connect.

To learn more about Project EverGreen and lhow you can participate, visit www.projectevergreen.org.

The Grass Roots Initiative
The U.S. National Arboretum’s Grass Roots Initiative is a four-year, in-depth look at the science behind this fa-
miliar, but often misunderstood, landscape plant.  

The exhibit opened in October 2014 with 12 interactive displays, and two more were added the following year.
Each section provides information about the uses of turfgrass, its importance to modern society, its history and
best management practices for maintenance. Among the displays are a compact golf hole, sports fields, lawn
areas with swards of six warm-season and four cool-season turfgrass species, more than 30 different ornamen-
tal grass species, and a rain garden showing the ability of grass to absorb water and nutrients.

To learn more about the National Arboretum’s turf display, visit www.usna.usda.gov/Education/turfgrass.

Please understand that this is not a plea to support each of the above initiatives. In some form or fashion,
GCSAA already has a relationship with these groups, so you as members do too! This information is offered
simply to keep you informed of the resources available to you and benefitting you.  

Should you need help as you get started growing the game by hosting a local school, or working to benefit a
local service member, just understand you are not alone. There are resources and people ready, able and quite
willing to assist you in achieving your goal. Now you know who and how to ask!

GCSAA Resources and Deadlines
you Get Cool Stuff from your Association Already:

GCSAA welcomes Bayer Environmental Science as presenting sponsor for Can Am Cup golf event
Bayer Environmental Science will be the presenting sponsor of the Can Am Cup, the upcoming Canada versus
United States golf competition between golf course superintendents. The point-quota competition will be held
in New Jersey, Oct. 22-24, at two championship golf clubs: Baltusrol Golf Club in Springfield and Canoe Brook
Country Club in Summit. Registration will open online at 1 p.m. (Eastern), June 20, for members of the Golf
Course Superintendents Association of America (GCSAA) and the Canadian Golf Superintendents Association
(CGSA). Look for more information at www.thecanamcup.com. Space is limited and will be capped at 240 play-
ers. The participants, who will be paired according to USGA or Golf Canada official handicaps, will enjoy two
rounds of golf and have the opportunity to earn education points.

Continued on next page
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GCSAA Investigating Political Action Committee
GCSAA is exploring the launch of a political action committee in the fall of 2017. During 2016, government af-
fairs staff presented the concept of a GCSAA PAC to the Government Affairs Committee, GCSAA Board of Direc-
tors and chapter delegates, and are now seeking feedback from the general membership on a GCSAA PAC.
More information, and to view videos follow this link.  BE SURE TO PROVIDE YOUR FEEDBACK!

GCSAA partners with Columbia Sportswear for member discounts 
GCSAA and Columbia Sportswear Company, an industry leader for outdoor apparel and products, have joined
in a partnership to bring savings to association members and their facilities. Columbia is offering a 50 percent
discount to GCSAA members on outdoor wear purchases. Read more

2018 Dog Days of Golf Calendar
Submissions for the 2018 Dog Days of Golf Calendar will be accepted through Aug. 1, 2017. From the submis-
sions, 14 dogs will be selected. Owners of the selected dogs will be notified in September, and the calendar will
be distributed with the November issue of GCM magazine. 

Plan now to stop by the LebanonTurf booth at the Golf Industry Show in February to place your vote for the
2018 Dog of the Year. The winner’s owner will receive a $500 prize and $3,000 for his or her GCSAA-affiliated
chapter. A $2,000 charitable donation will also be made by GCSAA and LebanonTurf in honor of the winner.
http://www.gcsaa.org/dog-calendar/submit-dog-calendar-photo 

Upcoming FREE webcasts:
July 6
Impacting Agronomic Practices on a Daily Basis from Your Shop – equipment management series
Ed Nangle, Ph.D. 
Aug. 3
How Turf Fans Impact Putting Green Health
David McCall, Ph.D. 
Sept. 12
First Green & Equipment Managers: Growing the Game – equipment management series
Karen Armstead, Ph.D. and Cathy Relyea

Again, if I can be of any assistance, please feel free to contact me.
Kevin Doyle
GCSAA Field Staff
kdoyle@gcsaa.org
Follow me on Twitter @GCSAA_NE

VISIT WWW.GCSACC.ORG
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GET TO KNOW THE SUPERINTENDENT
Dana Hancock – Cummaquid Golf Club

Favorite movie:  Jeremiah Johnson

Favorite music group: Guns and Roses

Favorite vacation spot: Lovell, Maine

Favorite sports team:  Patriots

Favorite beverage:  Busch Light

What are your hobbies other than golf?  Fishing, Boating

Besides Cape area courses, what is your favorite course you have played? Old Head Ireland

Bucket list of a few courses you would like to play.  Pebble Beach

How many states have you played golf in? Seven

If you knew you could only play one more round of golf, 
who would you choose to fill your foursome? My 3 Kids

Any pets: New mixed breed shelter puppy in February

Do they go to work with you? Hopefully if he
can learn to listen

Any projects lined up for your course in the
near future?  New bunker sand throughout

Did Tom Brady have knowledge or have any-
thing to do with the low psi in the footballs?
Who cares?

The work you do 
plays a vital role in the health and well-being of  

people and the environment in which we live. We bring 

you a network of professionals and innovative solutions 

dedicated to your success in these efforts. 

With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.

Harris Schnare  |  800-582-5959   | harris@tomirwin.com
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Alan Vadala 
 

NORTHTURF.COM 
 

(774) 766-2516 
 

We’re here to help with all of 
your aeration needs. 

We are equipped to do the  
entire job or you can simply 
choose from several tractors 

and implements to  
help you get it done! 

The Right Material Matters.

• Topdressing
• Bunker Sand
• Root Zone Blends
• Green Divot Mixes
• Bridge Sand
• Drainage Stone
• Drill and Fill
• Synthetic Turf
• Planting Mixes
• Green Rooftops
• Blend to YOUR Ratio

Our products are also available dry and in bulk and packaged form.
Delivered with dump truck, flatbed or pneumatic tanker.

We provide the highest quality natural sands
and stone products. For applications ranging
from sports turf fields to golf courses, our
products are perfect for every project.

Let us quote on your project. Call Bob
Chalifour at 860-908-7414, or fax all specs 
to us at 401-762-4976.

Slatersville, RI 02876   401-766-5010   www.hollistonsand.com  

F A R M S
Slater Holliston

S A N D
Holliston

Holliston Sand Company 
is NSF certified



Patrons of the Sand Blaster
ALLENS SEED

Specializing in the Highest Quality Turf Seed;
Chemicals, Equipment, Tools, Fertilizers, Parts, Repair,

and On Site Services
1-800-527-3898

info@allenseed.com
www.allensseed.com

A-OK TURF EQUIPMENT
Wiedenmann, Lastec, Graden, Agrimetal, Baroness,

Salsco, Sweep N Fill, Turf Pride, Stec, Pronovst,
Lely, Maredo, Classen, and Used Equipment.

www.aokturf.com • 401-826-25849

ATLANTIC GOLF AND TURF
Specializing in agronomy through the distribution of

fertilizer, seed and chemicals throughout
New England.

Gregg Mackintosh (508) 525-5142

BARENBRUG USA
Producers of RTF, Supercharged Bentgrasses, 

Turf Blue HGT and Regenerating Perennial Rye
Great in Grass

Bruce Chapman, Territory Manager 401-578-2300
bchapman@barusa.com

BASF
Pete Jacobson
919-530-9062

peter.jacobson@basf.com
http://www.betterturf.basf.us/

BAYER ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE
Building on an already solid foundation of 

proven products to help you succeed
Brian Giblin (508) 439-9809

Brian.Giblin@bayer.com
Backed by Bayer

BEALS AND THOMAS, INC.
B+T provides site design services tailored to golf courses 

including: professional civil engineering, landscape 
architecture, land surveying, permitting, planning and 

environmental services. 
Serving New England with offices in 

Plymouth and Southborough, MA  
Contact: Sarah Stearns (508) 366-0560 or 

sstearns@bealsandthomas.com

CHAS. C. HART SEED CO.
A complete line of quality turfgrass seed and

related turf management products
Robin Hayes 508-237-2642

Office: 800-326-HART

LACORTE EQUIPMENT / JOHN DEERE GOLF
Offering our customers the most complete line of
products, service and expertise in the industry.  
Visit our web site at www.lacorteequipment.com.

Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293

NEW ENGLAND SPECIALTY SOILS
1mm & 2mm. Top Dressing Sand

Rootzone Mixes, Buff & HD Bunker Sand
Divot Blends- Bulk/Bagged delivery

Ed Downing 978-230-2300 - ed@nesoils.com 
Scott Whitcomb 781-789-8762 - scott@nesoils.com

www.nesoils.com

READ CUSTOM SOILS
The only sand supplier with literally millions of yard

of consistent sand permitted for use.
Call on us for custom soil blending, top dressing

sands, root-zone blends, “early green” black sand,
divot & cart path mixes.

Matt Medeiros 508-951-6139
Mark Pendergast 617-686-5590
Garrett Whitney 617-697-4247

SODCO, INC.
Slocum, RI – 800.341.6900 – www.sodco.net

All of your golf course grass needs grown on our 500
acre Green Certified farm.

Bentgrass, Black Beauty, Bluegrass, Fine Fescue, Short
Cut Varieties, Contract Growing

Contact: Pat Hogan (401) 569-1105 or Alicia Pearson
(401) 215-8698

SYNGENTA
Melissa Hyner Gugliotti   860-221-5712
Email: Melissa.gugliotti@syngenta.com

www.greentrustonline.com

TOM IRWIN, INC.
Greg Misodoulakis • 508-243-6166
With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.

TUCKAHOE TURF FARMS
We offer Bentgrass for greens and tees, 

short cut Bluegrass, Bluegrass blends, and 
Fine and Tall Fescues. 

Pallets and large rolls available. Please call for details.
Farm Office 1-800-556-6985
Joe Farina 1-774-260-0093

TURF ENHANCEMENT ENTERPRISES
Tom Fox • 508-450-9254

Featuring Floratine Products, Analync Soil 
Testing and Analysis, JRM tines and bedknives

and Greenleaf TurboDrop spray nozzles.

TURF PRODUCTS
Toro Equipment and Irrigation
Serving the industry since 1970
Dave Beauvais: 508-243-9675 

Tim Berge: 860-490-2787
Main Office: 800-243-4355
www.turfproductscorp.com

WINTERBERRY IRRIGATION
Complete irrigation and pump installation 

and service throughout New England.
Matt Faherty (860) 681-8982

mfaherty@winterberrygarden.com
www.WinterberryIrrigation.com

VISIT
WWW.GCSACC.ORG


